
October 16, 2023 

 

A regular board meeting of the Mid Peninsula School District Board of Education was called to order by President 

Bob VanDamme at 4:00 P.M. 

 

Present:  Bob VanDamme, President  Absent:  Mandi Lippens, Trustee  

Delores Englund, Vice President    

Cheryl Patrick, Secretary 

Dale Schneider, Treasurer 

Gary Kivioja, Trustee  

John Albertson, Trustee 

  Eric VanDamme, Superintendent 

 

Public Comments-None 

 

A motion was made by Gary Kivioja, seconded by Dale Schneider to approve the agenda as presented. Motion 

carried 6-0 

 

A motion was made by Dale Schneider, seconded by John Albertson to approve the minutes of the September 18, 

2023 regular board meeting with the noted correction of Absent-John Albertson. Motion carried. 6-0 

 

A motion was made by Dale Schneider, seconded by Delores Englund to approve the September 2023 bills. Motion 

carried. 6-0  

 

Old Business 

The list of sinking fund needs was reviewed. The list will continue to be updated and prioritized in the coming 

months. 

 

New Business 

A motion was made by John Albertson, seconded by Gary Kivioja to accept the snow plow bid from J&D Derocher 

Trucking, Inc. Motion carried. 6-0 

 

The Superintendent gave an update on the buses. The used bus that was purchased will be picked up and ready to 

utilize by the next board meeting. 

 

A roll call vote was taken at 4:22 p.m. to go into closed session for a student discipline (expulsion) hearing, Yes-

Dale Schneider, Cheryl Patrick, Bob VanDamme, Gary Kivioja, Delores Englund, John Albertson, No-none. 

Motion carried. 6-0 

 

The open meeting was reconvened at 4:40 p.m. 

 

A motion was made by Cheryl Patrick, seconded by Dale Schneider to expel Student A for 180 school days. A roll 

call vote was taken, Yes-Dale Schneider, Cheryl Patrick, Bob VanDamme, Gary Kivioja, Delores Englund, John 

Albertson, No-none. Motion carried. 6-0  

 

Superintendent/Principal Report 

The Superintendent asked Neena Brunngraeber to give the teachers update. Neena Brunngraeber reported on the 

following topics: Elementary field trip-Flat Stanley mailing, Big Brothers Big Sisters, Halloween Carnival-Trunk or 

Treat, and GSRP fundraising. 

 

Athletic Director Report 

The Athletic Director reported on the following topics: JH Girls Basketball season is complete, JH Boys Basketball 

season is beginning-first game October 25th, Districts at Superior Central, Cross Country finals-October 20th & 21st, 

and waiver has been applied for and approved for 7th grade to play on JV. 

 



Correspondence-None 

 

Board Member Comments 

Bob VanDamme enjoyed presenting the colors at the Football game Friday night. 

 

A motion was made by John Albertson, seconded by Gary Kivioja to adjourn the meeting at 4:49 p.m. Motion 

carried. 6-0              

              

       _________________________________________ 

       Cheryl Patrick, Secretary 

       Mid Peninsula School District 

       Board of Education  


